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28th April 2023 
 
Dear Parent/Carer,  
 

OFSTED Report 2023 
 
 
We hope that you all enjoy the forthcoming bank holiday weekend and are able to spend some quality 
time with family and friends. I am sure that you are all interested in the outcome of our recent OFSTED 
inspection, and we are now in a position to share it with you. 
 
We are delighted to officially announce that the inspection team rated Royds Hall and Luck Lane 
primary overall as a ‘Good’ school. We are exceptionally proud of what our staff and pupils have 
achieved in the last five years. Whilst the outcome doesn’t change the way we work, it provides further 
evidence of the very positive journey of improvement we are on. We will continue to focus on what 
matters for our pupils and community and ensure that our pupils leave school fully equipped with the 
life skills, experiences and educational outcomes to enjoy a happy and successful future. 
  
Please take some time to read the report which is attached. We are delighted that we have had the 
chance to showcase the hard work and commitment from all staff and pupils. We would also like to 
thank you; parents/carers for your valued support. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

        
 
Jenny Carr       Lauren McCaffrey 
Executive Principal (Secondaries)    Assistant Director of Primary Academies 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 


